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Second, the UELMA itself flags a serious access problem that would result
from moving these governmental materials online, but does not adequately
address or resolve that issue. The UELMA Prefatory Note recognizes that
the preservation of legal information with "long-term, historical value" is a
"critical consideration” here. The Prefatory Note cautions that "Electronic
legal information of long-term value must be preserved in a usable format.
Unfortunately, few states have addressed this critical need, and fewer still
have an infrastructure in place to monitor older data and keep their storage
methods up-to-date." Unfortunately, as a result of its outcomes-based
approach, the UELMA does not (a) specify a method of preservation that
allays these concerns; (b) set sufficiently precise criteria for assessing
various methods of preservation; or (c) require the maintenance of printed
versions of these materials—even though the Prefatory Note appears to
acknowledge that these preservation issues could be ameliorated through the
simple expedient of also producing and keeping printed copies. The
UELMA does not provide adequate assurances that valuable materials will
be preserved, and the proposal thereby imperils public access to "critical"
information.

The Forum is aware that others have expressed additional concerns, such as
whether the UELMA adequately addresses authenticity issues and whether
the evidentiary presumption embodied in the UELMA is sensible and fair.
The Forum joins in those concerns. Because the access problems created by
the UELMA most clearly fall within our bailiwick, however, we have
focused our objections there.

For these reasons, the Forum respectfully urges the House of Delegates to
decline to endorse the UELMA at this time and as currently written. Please
do not hesitate to let me know if the Forum can provide any further
information on this issue.
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